Practical English Test For Colleges 高等学校英语应用能力考试

新编模拟试题

主 编 刘莉丽 副主编 全 冬 黄光芬



电子科钹大学出版社

Practical English Test For Colleges 高等学校英语应用能力考试

新编模拟试题 B 级

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

高等学校英语应用能力考试新编模拟试题. B 级/刘莉丽主编. 一成都:电子科技大学出版社,2006.9

ISBN 7-81114-254-6

I.高... II.刘... 英语—高等学校:技术学校—水平考试—习题 IV. H319.6 中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2006)第 100664 号

新编模拟试题精选 B 级

主编 刘莉丽

出 版:电子科技大学出版社

(成都建设北路二段四号 邮编:610054)

责任编辑:徐守铭

发 行:新华书店经销

印 刷:重庆通信学院印刷厂

开 本:787×1092 1/16 印张:10.5 字数:262 千字

版 次:2006年9月第一版

印 次:2006年9月第一次印刷

书 号:ISBN 7-81114-254-6/H·22

印 数:5000 册

定 价:15.00元

前言

"高等学校英语应用能力考试"是教育部批准实施的教学考试。其考试对象为高等职业学院、普通高等专科学校、成人高等学校以及本科院校所办职业技术学院的学生。考虑到高职高专学生入学英语水平的差异较大,自2000年起考试分为A级和B级,由学生自主选择参加相应的等级考试。

为了帮助考生在考前了解和熟悉"高等学校英语应用能力考试"的主要内容和新题型,有针对性地测试自己的英语水平,以便通过考试,取得证书。我们以高等学校英语应用能力考试委员会编制的"高等学校英语应用能力考试大纲和样题"为依据,精心设计和编写出这套《高等学校英语应用能力考试新编模拟试题》丛书。供参加A级和B级考试的考生在考前强化训练和自测所用。

本册是专门为参加"高等学校英语应用能力考试(B级)"的考生而编写的。通过对历年来实考试题的认真研究,并结合长期的教学经验,我们对那些学生易于混淆、难以掌握的知识进行了归类,从大量的材料中精选出具有较强的针对性和代表性的每一道试题。通过完成书中的试题,学生能够达到巩固语言知识和语言技能,提高英语应用能力和实考技巧的目的。

本册由10套模拟试题(B级)组成。模拟试题选材广泛,内容新颖,实用性强,覆盖面大,难度与高等学校英语应用能力考试(B级)大纲样题的难度相当。书后附有答案、写作部分的参考范文和听力部分的文字材料,并配有听力录音磁带。

《高等学校英语应用能力考试新编模拟试题》丛书由重庆科技学院刘寅齐教授担任总主编。重庆工学院刘莉丽副教授任本册主编。编者均系多年从事大学英语教学及测试研究的一线教师,他们对英语应用能力考试(B级)的题型、题量、测试的重点及难度掌握得较全面、透彻,具有指导该考试的丰富经验。

对于时间仓促,本书难免存在一些不足之处,敬请读者和同仁不吝批评指正, 以利本书的修改和完善。

> 编 者 2006年7月

Contents

Test 1		·· 1
Test 2		• 14
Test 3		• 27
Test 4	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	• 40
Test 5		• 53
Test 6		• 66
Test 7		• 79
Test 8		• 92
Test 9		105
Test 10)	118
Keys to	o Test 1 ~ 10 ······	131
Tapesc	eripts for Listening Comprehension	143

Test 1

Part I

Listening Comprehension

(15 minutes)

Directions: This part is to test your listening ability. It consists of three parts.

Section A

Directions: This section is to test your ability to give proper answers to questions. There are 5 recorded questions in it. After each question, there is a pause. The questions will be spoken two times. When you hear a question, you should decide on the correct answer from the 4 choices marked A), B), C), and D) given in your test paper. Then you should mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet with a single line through the center.

Example: You will hear:

You will read: A) I'm not sure.

- B) You're right.
- C) Yes, certainly.
- D) That's interesting.

From the question, we learn that the speaker is asking the listener to leave a message. Therefore, C) Yes, certainly is the correct answer. You should mark C) on the Answer Sheet. Now the test will begin.

- 1. A) It doesn't matter.
 - B) No, thank you.
- 2. A) In the classroom.
 - B) With my parents.
- 3. A) In Shanghai.
 - B) For 2 months.

- C) I'm feeling sick.
- D) No problem.
- C) Playing basketball.
- D) On the Internet.
- C) No, I haven't.
- D) I've been traveling.

- 4. A) Pop music.
 - B) Listening to music.

- C) I like music.
- D) Yes, I like it.

- 5. A) Yes, please.
 - B) Of course not.

- C) No, I don't.
- D) Good idea!

Section B

Directions: This section is to test your ability to understand short dialogues. There are 5 recorded dialogues in it. After each dialogue, there is a recorded question. Both the dialogues and questions will be spoken two times. When you have a question, you should decide on the correct answer from the 4 choices marked A), B), C), and D) given in your test paper. Then you should mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet with a single line through the center.

- 6. A) Having his lunch.
 - B) Having his supper.

- C) Having his breakfast.
- D) Having his tea.

- 7. A) A computer.
 - B) A house.

- C) A piano.
- D) A university.

- 8. A) A secretary.
 - B) A painter.

- C) A manager.
- D) A writer.

- 9. A) Professor White.
 - B) Doctor Johnson.

- C) Professor Yang.
- D) Mr. Porter.

- 10. A) In a hospital.
 - B) In a bank.

- C) In a school.
- D) In a restaurant.

Section C

Directions: In this section you will hear a recorded short passage. The passage is printed · 2 ·

in the test paper, but with some words or phrases missing. The passage will be read three times. During the second reading, you are required to put the missing words or phrases on the Answer Sheet in order of the numbered blanks according to what you hear. The third reading is for you to check your writing. Now the passage will begin.

People want to know what will happen to life in the next century. Professor Brown
shows us a new situation. When you $\underline{11}$ the computer newspaper, it'll be just like
turning on the TV. An electronic voice will report You can even choose the
kind of voice you prefer. Want more information on the news story? A 13 touch
will make the text appear. Save it in your own PC file if you like. These are among the
predictions14communication experts15 the newspapers of the future.

Part II

Vocabulary & Structure

(15 minutes)

Directions: This part is to test your ability to use words and phrases correctly to construct meaningful and grammatically correct sentences. It consists of two sections.

Section A

Directions: There are 10 incomplete statements here. You are required to complete each statement by choosing the appropriate answer from the 4 choices marked A), B), C), and D. You should mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet with a single line through the center.

16. He found it difficult	the younger sister from the e	elder sister in their ap
pearance.		
A) tell	C) telling	
B) to tell	D) being told	ees s €
		prop to morph to
17. He said, "The project the bo	oss assigned by the	end of this week."
A) had been completed	C) will be completed	in games of none 1
B) will have been completed	D) would be completed	The state of

18.	The teacher asked his	students if it was the article	they found some prob-
	lems.		
	A) which	C) that	
	B) what	D) where	
19.	Don't hurry! The nu	erse taking care of the patient will com	ne
	A) by the way	C) at last	
	B) right away	D) in that case	
20.	Nolan was noticed _	out of meeting place who	en the meeting was in
	process.		
	A) leave	C) be leaving	
	B) to leave	D) being leaving	
21.	He that the	e people around him are very kind and	d friendly to him.
	A) feels	C) looks	
	B) tries	D) asks	
22.	The car ha	lfway to the school. So we had to go to	o school on foot.
	A) broke down	C) broke out	
	B) broke in	D) broke up	
23.	These photos will cert	tainly remind the couple the	eir school days.
	A) in	C) of	
	B) at	D) into	
24.	My father remembered	d such question in an impor	rtant party once.
	A) asked	C) being asked	
	B) to be asked	D) to ask	
25.	Once the young girl n	nakes up her mind, she'll never char	nge her
	A) thought	C) heart	
	B) brain	D) mind	

Section B

Directions: There are also 10 incomplete statements here. You should fill in each blank with the proper form of the word given in the bracket. Write the word or words in the corresponding space on the Answer Sheet.
26. Had I known the result, I (not ask) you about it.
27. The train to Lots Angers (delay) by fog and arrived late.
28. You may ask for his help, sometimes his (suggest) will perfect your design.
29. He estimates that the (develop)of this industry will take several years.
30. My mother insisted that I (return) home before nine o'clock.
31. Michel Jordon is one of (famous) basketball players in the world.
32. When similar-sounding words cause a (misunderstand), probably the best thing to do is just to laugh and learn from the mistake.
33. I don't think your father will agree to your unreasonable (require)
34. It is time that we (start) to prepare for the exams.
35. Did you notice a dog (enter) the room just now?

Part III

Reading Comprehension

Directions: This part is to test your reading ability. There are 5 tasks for you to fulfill. You should read the materials carefully and do the tasks as you are instructed.

(40 minutes)

Task 1

Directions: After reading the following passage, you will find 5 questions or unfinished statements, numbered 36 through 40. For each question or statement there are 4 choices marked A), B), C) and D). You should make the correct choice and mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet with a single line through the center.

Questions 36 to 40 are based on the following passage.

Traveling is very important because when going abroad you can do a lot for your personal development: getting to know different cultures, people, and lifes tyles; living within another culture broadens your mind, therefore I always try to get in contact with the people living in the particular country; especially when traveling to a poorer country than your own, you appreciate your home country more and live a more intense life; you get to know different styles of handling things, different points of views... Actually, in my mind traveling has only advantages, despite the fact that I miss my boyfriend, family, and friends during my trips. Therefore I'll grab every chance to get abroad, as often as possible.

After finishing my studies I did a 3.5 months trip around South East Asia as a kind of reward for my successful graduation from university. In November 2003 I started working as the assistant to the CEO of one of the largest tour company in Austria. So you see, I stuck to my principles—I'm now working in the tourism branch—definitely the perfect thing for me.

36. The author likes to go abroad for traveling	can
A) help us develop ourselves	C) offer us new life styles
B) make us miss our family	D) bring us some wealthy
37. When traveling to a poorer country, one w	ill
A) get a kind of reward	
B) become an good assistant	
C) understand one's home country better	
D) grab every chance as often as possible.	
.6.	

38.	The author works for	
	A) food field	C) tourism field
	B) sales field	D) education field
39.	The author traveled around South East Asia A) she was quite happy for finding a job	i just because
	B) she succeeded in finishing college study	
	C) she missed her family very much	
	D) she worked in a traveling company	
40.	According to the passage, the author is suc	ch a person who
	A) is keen on touring	C) dreams to be a CEO
	B) loves poor countries	D) works in a university

Task 2

Directions: This task is the same as Task 1. The 5 questions or unfinished statements are numbered 41 to 45.

Beijing Yanshan Hotel is a four-star joint-venture Hotel. It stands in Beijing Zhong Guan Cun area called the Chinese Silicon Valley(硅谷). The world famous universities: Beijing University, Qinghua University, National Library—Asia's largest library and Zhong Guan Cun "Electronic Street" surround the hotel. Nearby is the Modern Mall, one of Beijing's newest and largest up-scale(高档的) department stores. This district of Beijing is the nearest to two of China's most famous sites: the Imperial Gardens of the Summer Palace and the Yuan Ming Yuan Garden. It is also very convenient to go to Beijing Airport and Beijing Railway Station. The hotel is conveniently located for business and world travelers.

Since opening to the public, the hotel has received much recognition(认可) for its high quality of service. It has been awarded the title of the "National Advanced Joint Venture" for several times. In 1997, it was awarded a "Golden Star" by Spanish B. I. D. In 1998, the hotel gained the Zi Jin Cup by Beijing Tourism Administration of P. R. China.

service. 41. The passage is mainly about . A) room reservation in Beijing Yanshan Hotel B) an advertisement of Beijing Yanshan Hotel C) the history of Beijing Yanshan Hotel D) a book review of Beijing Yanshan Hotel 42. Beijing Yanshan Hotel is located in . . C) the Chinese Silicon Valley A) Beijing University B) Qinghai University D) Chinese National Library 43. Which of the following is not TRUE? A) There is a modern mall near the hotel. B) It is near to the Yuan Ming Yuan Garden. C) It is inconvenient to go to Beijing Airport. D) It is convenient for businessmen and travelers. 44. The hotel was awarded the title of "Golden Star" in . C) 1998 A) 1996 B) 1997 D) 1999 45. The hotel won the recognition for its A) excellent service C) convenience B) good location D) department stores

Yanshan People are always welcoming you with considerate, hospitable and caring

Task 3

Directions: The following is an introduction, after reading it, you should complete the information by filling in the blanks marked 46 to 50 in no more than 3 words in the table below.

Use following steps to figure out what your skills and experience are worth to a po8.

tential (可能的)employer.

Information at Your Fingertips

Every position has a general salary range, and you are suggested to find the average U.S. salary for a position, or get more detailed information through the websites like http://hotjobs.salary.com.

Go to the Source

Talk to people who work in the industry you're targeting. If you're working with a recruiter (招聘人员), he should be willing to share salary information. You can also ask advice of a teacher or friend who know the industry well.

Worth Is Subjective

A company will consider candidates with a range of skills and experience, and then come up with a range that they're willing to pay. You should think in terms of a salary range too and then assume that you'll probably end up somewhere in the middle.

5 Y V 97 S 1 SPACES STAND
The ways to find a 46.
Information at Your Fingertips:
We should find 47 for a position first.
Go to the Source
We can get more information from a recruiter, a teacher or 48.
Worth Is Subjective
An employer usually has <u>49</u> salary he is willing to pay.
Our realistic salary should be somewhere 50 of our expectation.

Task 4

Directions: The following is a list of practical key words for traffic. After reading it, you are required to find the items equivalent to (与……相同的) those given in Chinese in the table below. Then you should put the corresponding letters in the brackets on the Answer Sheet, numbered 51 through 55.

A	traffic light
В	guide post
С	single line
D	traffic jam

E	overtaking lane
F	traffic regulation
G	cross road
Н	No U-Turn
I	safety first
J	two-way traffic
K	zebra stripes
L	traffic post
M	cyclists only
N	excessive speed
0	traffic police

Example: (A)红绿灯 (G)十字路

51. ()安全第一	()交通警
52. ()单行线	()斑马线
53. ()超速	()自行车通行
54. ()路标	()禁止掉头
55. ()超车道	()交通规则

Task 5

Directions: The following is an introduction. After reading it, you are required to complete the answers that follow the questions (No. 56 to No. 60). You should write your answers in no than 3 words on the Answer Sheet correspondingly.

The Dong Fang Amusement Park is located in a surrounding with trees, mountains and a bay. It covers an area of about 500 acres in the northern suburbs of Guangzhou. It has 25 different kinds of modern facilities with international standard.

There are the Bullet Train, Wonder Wheel, Leisure Pool and so on, which are all specially designed for entertainment, amusement and excitement.

Delicious food is served in five restaurants in the Dong Fang Hotel. It takes about 20 minutes to go from the park to the restaurants by bus. Special shuttle buses(区间往返车)run the route regularly.

The price is very reasonable and attractive: with 280 yuan, you can enjoy all our · 10 ·

facilities including three meals and an overnight at our hotel.

Welcome to the Dong Fang Amusement Park.

Address: 1156 Baiyu Road, Tianhe District, Guangzhou

Telephone: 66115188 (Main Exchange)

E-mail: dfap001@163.com.

56.	Where is the Dong Fang Amusement Park?
	It sets at
57.	How is the surrounding of the park?
	It is
58.	What are these facilities provided for?
	<u> </u>
59.	What is the convenient way to go to the restaurant?
	Ву
60.	How to contact the amusement park?
	Ву

Part IV

Translation

(15 minutes)

Directions: This part, numbered 61 to 65, is to test your ability to translate English into Chinese. Each of the four sentences (No. 61 to No. 64) is followed by four choices of suggested translation marked A), B), C) and D). Make the best choice and mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet. Write your translation of the paragraph (No. 65) in the corresponding space on the Translation/Composition Sheet.

61. It's expected that digital cameras will enter average households in the near future.
A)希望将来数码相机进入普通家庭会变成现实。

- B) 数码相机有望在不久的将来进入一般家庭之中。
- C) 将来平均每个人都有数码相机只是个期望。
- D) 在未来的家庭中拥有数码相机还只是个设想。
- 62. This book is designed to serve as your personal advisor in seeking out and finding the first position.
 - A)这本书可用来作为你的个人顾问,它可以帮你寻求、找到第一份职位。
 - B) 这本书是用来为你的私人服务的, 它也可以帮你找到第一份职位。
 - C)这本书被设计得犹如你的个人顾问一样,可以帮你寻找到第一方位。
 - D)这本书犹如你的私人秘书,为你服务并且能帮助你找到第一方位。
- 63. I am a strong believer in the fact that there is a job out there that is just right for you.
 - A) 我是一个坚强的事实信仰者: 外面的那份工作你选对了。
 - B) 我认为有一份非常适合你的工作这一情况是属实的。
 - C) 我坚信这一事实, 你完全能找到一份非常适合你的工作。
 - D) 我坚信这一事实,外面的那份工作是非常适合你的。
- 64. The government made it possible for young men to go to college and graduate school in great number.
 - A) 政府完全可能会让更多的年轻人尽力上大学、攻读硕士学位。
 - B)大量的年轻人能够上大学、读研究生,是政府使这一切成为了可能。
 - C) 政府能够让更多的年轻人上了大学并且很大一部分能从学校毕业。
 - D) 政府有可能会让更多的年轻人从中学毕业,并去大学读书。
- 65. Private cars bring problems to cities globally. What should China do as cars stream onto its roads? Following the way London and Singapore do, we cancontrol the traffic jam by "a jam charge"—car drivers pay a fee when driving into certain areas in rush hours.